

## CONNECTICUT GRAPEVINE

October 1985

Dear Connecticut Believers:

God's richest blessings to all and each of you in the magnificent name of Jesus Christ!

Forty three years of Biblical research, teaching and fellowship will be celebrated by believers worldwide on Sunday, October 6. Our ministry has come a long way in the past years and we still have much to do to see the vision of Word Over the World come into full fruition. The Word is on the move and in 1985-86 we shall see it making greater spiritual inroads into cultures, societies and lives around the nations of our world.

As we continue to rise and expand we should never forget that our ministry started with one man who believed God's Word and taught it faithfully until others believed and stood. Dr. Wierwille showed us by words and actions how to reach the world with the Word. It wasn't with a multimillion dollar advertising budget or by mass evangelism but by simple principles from God's Word that enabled our ministry to teach thousands of people all around the globe beginning from a small farm in Ohio.

One of the greatest of these principles is each one win one. Involved in this process are manifesting God's love, witnessing, teaching, reproving, correcting, counselling, forgiving, healing and inspiring. The simplicity of this principle brings the vision of Word over the World down to the personal level of the individual on the street, on the job, the neighbor, the friend or family member. Each one win one defines the responsibility of every believer. Each of us has the privilege to win another to the household of God. Every time this is done it is moving God's Word around the world.

There is no better time to speak God's Word than now. I encourage each of you to hold forth the Word of life every day believingly expecting to win one to God and our ministry and thereby sounding out the Word across our state and around the world.

I Thessalonians 1:8
For from you sounded out the word of the Lord not only in Macedonia and Achaia, but also in every place your faith to Godward is spread abroad; so that we need not to speak any thing.

I am surely thankful to God for your lives and commitment to the truth. Continue to be His best and be blessed. Have a wonderful anniversary celebration in your area and a red hot month of moving God's Word.

In His love and service,

David S. Daniels

Each One Win One

The Way of Connecticut • Biblical Research, Teaching and Fellowship 27 Rimmon Road • Woodbridge, Connecticut 06525 @ (203) 389-6398